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Hello Club Members,

We were all saddened by the passing of our 
Club Founder, Felipe Cos this January. He 
loved putting together the “Thunderbird News” 
Monthly Magazine for everyone and I enjoyed 
writing “pieces” for it. I want to dedicate my 
efforts to produce the finest Monthly Newsletter 
possible to honor his memory and I will need your 
help with articles and pictures to do it. 

With your help I am sure we can continue to 
publish a Newsletter worthy of his signature. 
I intend to keep the format the same including 
Felipe’s signature “Great Race Thunderbird” on 
the Banners. 

Sincerely

Ed Raabe



INTERNET PAGE

HAPPY BIRTHDAY FOR

If your name is missing, it is because you did not give it to us.
Please send it now so we can congratulate you.

THUNDERBIRD INFORMATION SUPER HIGHWAY:

2005 Thunderbird: _____________ www.fordautomobiles.com

Ford racing: ___________________ www.fordacing.com

Speedvision: __________________ www.speedvision.com

CTCI’s Home Page: _____________ www.ctci.org

Daytona’s Turkey run: ___________ www.carshows.org

Metroplex EarlyBirds: ___________ www.geocities.com

Arizona Classic T-Bird Club: _____ classic-thunderbird.org

Santa Clara Valley T-Birds: ______ www.tbird.org/scvt

Sierra Nevada Classic T-Bird: ____ www.tbird.org/snctb

Connecticut Area Classic T-Bird: __ www.tbirdsofconn.com

Chicagoland Thunderbirds: _______ www.thunderbirds.org

Potomac Classic T-bird: __________ www.hydratech.com

Old Cars ______________________ www. greatoldcars.com 

Classic T-Bird Club of Chicagoland _ www.ctcc9.com

FULL PAGE____ $675.00
1/2 PAGE______ $375.00
1/4 PAGE______ $250.00
CARD SIZE____ $150.00 (NON MEMBERS)
CARD SIZE____ $125.00 (MEMBERS)

Have you seen our internet page?  We have changed 
our address www.thunderbirdclubsouth�orida.com
and we have a Facebook page too! Search Classic 
Thunderbird Club South Florida or

www.facebook.com/ThunderbirdClubSouthFLorida

We encourage participation on our Facebook page. 
Send Posts about everything Thunderbird related and 
we will enjoy other “car stuff too. 

Like Museum Visits, Car shows and Cruise Ins you 
attend. And other stuff you think we T-Bird lovers would 
like. Just keep it as clean as your T-Bird on “Detail 
Day”! 

Annual rates for advertising in the newsletter

JANUARY 
Laura Quinlan 1/03
Marvin Fox 1/12
Jose Perez 1/27

FEBRUARY 
Mike McNeal 2/03
Luis Navarro 2/03
Anita Baraz 2/06
Lucy Stanley 2/07
Bruce Rosenberg 2/09
Sharron Wright  2/09
Oscar Castro 2/10
Susan Fox 2/13
Bob Toney 2/19
Marina Gozalez 2/26

MARCH 
Maida Amaro 3/02
Marcia Castro  3/03
Jorge Amaro 3/09
Richard Stanley 3/12
Donald Wright 3/24
Grace Vazquez 3/28

Our Club’s web page:

www.thunderbirdclubsouth�orida.com
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NUMBERS TO KEEP
The following are contact numbers and e-mail ad-
dress you need to have on �le:

AACA Ft Lauderdale region-President Ted Plush
954-491-5765

VMCCA Sun Coast Chapter. President David Bobbitt
305 661-1340 bobbitt@comcast.net 

Model A Club: Tom Zannis 305 281-9192

Car show promoter: Russ Gagliano
954-560-5412 merklvr@msn.com

AACA Miami Region President Jean Hawa
305-661-9758 www.aaca.org/southflorida 

Car show promoter: Gerry Perez
786 344-4228 email gerrycarshow@bellsouth.com 

Magic Mustang. Frank Alonso
305 551-6077 fadatec@aol.com

Muscle Stangs of Miami Ayanidys Martinez
305 321-0437



GUS MACHADO

GUS MACHADO

OF HIALEAH

OF KENDALL

5

1200 West 49th Street
Hialeah, Florida 33012

.822.3211

JANUARY 2012 VOLUME 14 , #1
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Felipe Cos introduced The Second Edition 
of the “Thunderpedia of the Classic 
Thunderbird” at the Branson/Springfield 
Convention.
It has over 300 questions and asnwers, 
1,000 photos, and over 150 pages, 
all related in how to fix our Classic 
Thunderbirds.
There are no other books similar to this.

Price is $35.00Postage is $6.00

Contact Ricky Cos at 
rcos@bellsouth.net

SECOND EDITION RELEASED

Hagerty Insurance is
proud to support the

Classic Thunderbird
Club of S. Florida

TOTAL PROTECTION

COLLECTOR CAR INSURANCE
1-800-922-4050   WWW.HAGERTY.COM



This Year marked the 15th Anniversary 
of our Classic Thunderbird Club.
We celebrated with our big show at Tropical 
Park in Miami. Nearly 200 cars were shown. The 
weather was great and everyone had a fantastic 
time. Look for more details and pictures in the 
following pages.
There will be Club “Outing” on Valentine’s Day 
aboard the Jungle Cruise out of Ft. Lauderdale 
for those who have made the reservations. Many 
thanks to Daisy Hernandez for taking the time to 
put this together for everyone. She really works 
HARD so we can have FUN! So thank her for it 
the next time you see her!

RM AUCTIONS AMERICA
We now look forward to our biggest club 
endeavor, The RM Auctions America at The Ft. 
Lauderdale Convention Center March 26th-29th.
We need volunteers to commit for all days, 
especially Wed, the 26th and Thurs, the 27th, the 
prep days and Friday, the 28th the first Auction 
day. As we are requested, our Club continues to 
offer RM the best support performance at their 
Auctions.
This year we need an even bigger commitment 
from YOU to volunteer to attend.
What could be more fun than to drive Classic 
Cars!
Some of us have made buying decisions based on 
this experience!
I look forward to our next meeting.
Until then Happy T-Birding!

Ed Raabe

CTCI NEWS  DUES ARE DUE
$35.00 membership are due, please send your 

check toTHE CLASSIC THUNDERBIRD 
CLUB OF SOUTH FLORIDA

Attention: Peter Klein, Treasurer
4133 Park Ave. Miami FL 33133

To all members: Remember that this 
newsletter goes to press the 15th of each 
month. Every month I have make phone 
calls to remind you of the closing date, 
Please remember the date.
We welcome any contributions that 
members can make to our newsletter! Do 
you have any interesting photos of your 
car? Send it to me!
Do you have any interesting notes about 
your car? Send them to me!

Dear Membership, 
We ring in the New Year on a sad note. Our Beloved Founder, Felipe Cos has 
passed. Felipe’s love for the Thunderbird Car and the Club will never be equaled. 
Although I had only known him for a few short years, he had been an inspiration 
to me, not only because of his knowledge and passion involving the Ford 
Thunderbird, but in how he lived his life.
He was a kind and unselfish person, who welcomed
everyone with warmth and love.
He was an irreplaceable soul who will be
greatly missed.
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Letter from the President
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Our Annual Holiday Party was 
on Saturday December 13th at 
the Elks Club in Miami. 

We had a great turnout of Club 
Members from as far north as 
Palm Beach County  

There was a fine Buffet with 
a Special Sangria and as you 
can see “dancing”!  Maybe the 
Sangria had something to do 
with that! 

As is our tradition, we had a 
“Mean Santa” gift giving Event. 
This a great fun for all of us and 
everyone went home with the 
gift they wanted! Ernie Saladino 
was voted “The Mean Santa” for 
2014

Ernie was surely our “Mean 
Santa”

After his 1st pick he was on the 
prowl, checking out everyone’s 
gift to see what he could steal! 

He made it the best “Mean 
Santa”

Holiday Party ever!

 
 

 
 


 

Private Room 

Dedicated Waiter 

Cash Bar – $5 Drink Specials 

Hors D’oeuvres Passed Butler Style 

Salad 

Hot Buffet Entrées 

Sides 

Chef’s Choice of Dessert Station 

Coffee Station - Freshly Brewed Regular and Decaffeinated 
 

























The purpose of this Thunderbird registry 
is to �nd and document as many of these 

�ne cars as possible.  All information 
is welcome, even if the car has been 
totaled, parted out, or sold to a new 

owner.  
To this date I have registered over 

17,000 Classic Thunderbirds worldwide.  
To register your Thunderbird, please 

send the VIN and all other codes from
the data plate on your Thunderbird to:  

David Tulowitzky 
14191 Tudball Ave.

Port Charlotte, FL 33953
Ph. 941-764-0312

or email: tulobird@aol.com

HAVE YOU REGISTERED YOUR 
CLASSIC THUNDERBIRD?

REGISTRY 1955-56-57 THUNDERBIRD
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15th YEAR
OPEN CAR SHOW BACK TO

Wow, what a great Show Day we had!

We had Thunderbirds, Trucks, Rods, 
Customs, Mustangs, Corvettes, Muscle 
Cars, and not 1, but 2 Mach 5 Speed 
Racer Cars! 

The weather was great, Scott spun the 
tunes. 

There was pulled pork and paella and 
Ed Brown kept a watch over all of it! 
Thanks to Bullseye Powder Coating, our 
sponsor.

Special thanks to Oscar Castro for all 
his effort to make it happen, Arlene and 
Georgina for raising the most money for 
a 50/50 raf�e and to all who helped.

Bravo, Well Done!
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We had Cars come up from the Keys! 

We had cars come down from Palm 
Bch County!

We had all kinds of cars and trucks 
from everywhere, not to mention 17 
Thunderbirds!

When it came time for Trophies we 
were ready!

Some of our own T-Birds got a 
awards. Congrats Grace & Martin for 
your 62!  

We Presented Christie Cos with a 
Special Award. 

“Best Thunderbird” In Memory of 
Felipe for their 1956 “Great Race 
T-Bird which Christie brought to the 
show to the delight of everyone who 
attended! 

Christie Cos with her “Best Thunderbird Award” 

Peter was hard at work registering the Show Participants
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1955-57

RESTORATION PARTS

GREAT PRICES!
EXPERIENCED PARTS
SPECIALISTS!
HUGE INVENTORY!

Larry’s Thunderbird &Mustang Parts
1180 California Ave #B • Corona, CA 92881

Orders: (800) 854-0393 • Info: (951) 270-3223 • 24-Hour FAX: (951) 270-3224

FIND US ON THE WEB! www.larrystbird.com

SUPPLYING CONCOURS-
QUALITY UPHOLSTERY, 

PARTS AND ACCESSORIES 
OVER 40 YEARS!

(800) 854-0393
GO FOR THE QUALITY

Dedicated to Excellence

�
�

�
CALL TODAY!

Like Us on 
Facebook

FREE 
Parts & 

Accessories 
Catalog!

Thunderbird

Dedicated to Excellence

THUNDERBIRD NEWS_4_Layout 1  3/21/14  4:53 PM  Page 1



RADIATORS
We have 3 & 4

row core radiators
available for your

Thunderbird!

-HEAVY-DUTY - 4 ROW, STD. CORE WITH

1/2” TUBES ON 9/16” CENTER

-HIGH EFFICIENCY - 4 ROW, HIGH EFFICIENCY

CORE WITH 1/2” TUBES ON 3/8” CENTER

-OPTIMA - 4 ROW, MAXIMUM EFFICIENCY

CORE WITH 1/2” TUBES ON 5/16” CENTER

8005-STD 55/57, 3 row core . . 359.95
8005-HD 55/57, Heavy Duty. . 399.95
8005-HE 55/57, High Efficiency 489.95
8005-OPT 55/57, ‘Optima’ . . . . 549.95
8005-ALUM 55/57, Light weight &

superior cooling. . . . 259.95

FRONT DISC BRAKE KIT
Give your T-Bird the stopping power it

deserves!  Everything you see is
included in the kit, from rotors & calipers

to bearings & seals, its’ all there.
With easy to follow instructions, you’ll
be back on the road with a superior

braking system in no time.

2000-DBK 55/57 . . . . . . . . 1034.50

TOP WEATHERSTRIP KITS
We have been told that all of our hardtop

& soft top weatherstrips are 
“The Best Available”.  

We carry both types of hardtop weatherstrips!

HARDTOP KITS
51500-AK 55/Early 56, 7 Pc. Kit . 394.95
51501-BK Late 56/57, 7 Pc. Kit. . 394.95

SOFT TOP KIT
51502-CK 10 Pc. Kit. . . . . . . . . . 394.95

FRONT & REAR BRAKE DRUMS
MADE IN THE USA!

1125 55/57, Front . . . . . . 124.95
1126 55/57, Rear . . . . . . 129.95

COWL MOUNT ANTENNA
We have a high quality reproduction

antenna for your 1955-57 T-Bird!  
This cowl mount antenna has the

“ring”, As Original.  

Our kit includes antenna with plastic
base & rubber pad.

18813-AR 55/57 . . . . . . . kit 59.95

REAR LEAF SPRINGS
New reproduction leaf springs
are the “Original Style” leaf
spring.  Banded - as original,
with cupped & rounded leaf
ends & steel front bushing.

You cannot buy a better set
of leaf springs anywhere!

5560-B 56/57 . . . . pr. 389.90 

REAR SPRING MAJOR
OVERHAUL KIT

KIT INCLUDES:
3 2 - Rear shackle kit
3 2 - Front bushing bolt & nut
3 2 - Front bushing
3 4 - Spring mounting retainer
3 4 - Spring mounting insulator
3 12 or 16 - Anti-squeaks
3 2 - Center bolt & nut

5550-AKR 55 . . . . . . . . . . kit 139.95
5550-BKR 56/57. . . . . . . . kit 124.95

15515-AR 15515-BRCHROME 
BACKUP LAMP HOUSING

15515-AR 55, Stamped steel 27.35
15515-BR 56/57, Die cast, 

with reflector. . . . 38.95

UPPER & LOWER BALL JOINT
KIT

Upper & lower ball joint with original
style washers & seals!

3051-K 55/57, New . . . . . 194.95

WATER
PUMP

New
reproduction
for your 55/57
Thunderbird, with
correct engineering
numbers in the casting!

8501-R 55/57 . . . . . . . . . 124.95

MADE IN

THE

USA!

UPHOLSTERY KIT
Upholstery Kit Includes:  Seat Covers,

Backrest Board, Door Panels, Quarter
Panel Cardboards, Windlace, Garnish Rail

Covers, Arm Rest Covers, Welt Cord
Beading, Vinyl Floor Cover, Dash Cover,

Drop Curtain & Carpet CALL FOR PRICING!

NEWREPRODUCTION!

EXHAUST MANIFOLD
This Manifold can be used on all 272, 292 & 312 Y-Block

Engines with dual exhaust. This is an excellent
reproduction with original engineering number in the

casting!
9430-EDB RH  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 255.00
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C L A S S I C  T H U N D E R B I R D  C L U B  O F  S O U TH  F L O R I D A

LASSICC

SO AU IDTH ORFL
CLUB

BY POPPY MADDEN  - SecretaryFebruary 4th, 2015 at Trattoria Pampered Chef, Miami Lakes

MINUTES  OF  MEET ING 
had a food truck called the “Lobster Mobster” at an event and 
the food “was wonderful.”

Daisy said “The paella guy (at our show) was good but we 
need to have pizza and hamburgers.”  

Norm said he recently went to a Farmers’ Market in Parkland  
(in northwestern Broward County) and was talking “to the 
organizers there and they were interested in (having) a car 
show.”

Connie Danluck asked, “have we done a demographic of 
where the cars in our show come from?”

Norm said the size of the field in Parkland is “Ten times the 
size of what we had at Tropical Park.”

Peter commented, “What’s the purpose? We’re looking at 
(having) a car show, for people to show off their cars. The 
thing in Parkland is a Farmers’ Market.”

Norm said that if we had a car show there on the same day as 
the market, “You’d have people there.”

Ed said that “maybe we could incorporate it into a second 
show.  

Paul Werner, who lives in Boca Raton, said that he would go 
to the Farmers’ Market in a couple of weeks “to check it out.”

Daisy said,  “I love the show at Tropical Park -- but I love 
the cars in Broward County. People in Broward don’t come to 
Dade County.

Connie said, I don’t think we want to do two shows, plus 
(driving cars at) the RM Auction (which is held in Broward 
in March.)  If we want to change the show to Parkland and 
investigate (potential participants from) Dade and Palm Beach 
counties, I wouldn’t be opposed to that.”

Georgina Dominguez said,  “I think it’s great for us to look 
back and see what we can do better.  But I think we have 
to be extremely grateful to Oscar Castro .  He took the bull 
by the horns (when Felipe became ill) and we had the show.  
Oscar’s home became the repository for all our (show-related) 
things. “

Ed said someone from the club will contact Oscar “in the near 
future and he is going to spread out the wealth”  show and 
club-related items to be kept at various people’s homes.

Oscar, who was at the meeting, said that there were 176 paid 
cars registered for the show   (club members did not have 

President Ed Raabe opened the meeting at 7:10 p.m. and 
introduced new members Stuart and Gail Corenblum of North 
Miami who have a ‘57 silver ‘Bird. 

He then outlined the success of our annual car show that was 
held Jan. 25 at Tropical Park. After expenses were calculated 
the show earned our club more than $1,500. Expenses 
included hiring police for security at the park, port-a-potties, a 
disc jockey and the cost of trophies for winners in the different 
categories at the show. 

Gary Stump said he counted 180 cars during registration/
arrival and that a few more came in later, meaning there were 
about 200 vehicles on display.  He said that was about twice 
the number of cars that came in a few previous years when 
the event was held at the Magic City Casino.

Treasurer Peter Klein, who outlined finances of the event 
said that there were “two things that occurred that day . . .  
the weather was beautiful and “many (club) people really put 
themselves out to make sure it was a success”  in honor of  
Felipe” Cos,  a founder and extremely active member of the 
club, who died two weeks before the show.  

President Raabe said there were a few things “that we can 
improve on” for next year’s show, including the time we have 
police  -- which are required because it is a public park -- and 
the possibility of having more than one food vendor at the 
event.   

Daisy Hernandez said she wanted to “Recognize Grace 
Vazquez who a couple of weeks before the show printed 
many fliers advertising it with updated information about 
where to send registration information because of Felipe’s 
illness.  Grace then distributed the revised fliers at some car 
shows held in the weeks prior to ours.  

Daisy said she would like to have discussions about the 
different things for the next car show at our September 
meeting and that at that time committees are formed to handle 
the various aspects of putting together the 2016 show (which 
is tentatively set for January 24.)

“Felipe isn’t with us (anymore.) Felipe was the committee” 
that organized the  show every year, she said.   

“We had no idea how much he did,”  Ed added.

Norm Gabe said he “felt everyone did a great job.  There 
were the things that were mentioned already.  The only thing 
I would like to add is that -- is there any way we can improve 
the food?’. He added that the Corvair Club in Fort Lauderdale 
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to pay)  and that “Scoring the cars for prizes was a pain. “He 
suggested that some changes be adopted for future shows, 
including categorizing certain cars by years, not models.  

Ed said he “liked the way we did the judging this year” and that 
if some of the changes Oscar suggested we would have to give 
extra trophies.

Mike McNeal noted that “The new Mustangs and the old 
Mustangs are two different types of cars. It would be difficult 
for me to make up my mind (selecting winners by make and/or 
model only.) I agree with Oscar. “

Ed said the idea could be discussed later in the year,   probably 
at the September meeting when it is planned to start planning 
for the 2016 show.

Peter Klein then brought up planning for members to drive cars 
“to the block” at the RM Auction that is being held at the Broward 
County Convention Center at Port Everglades,  Fort Lauderdale, 
at the end of March. 

 The auction itself will be held on the 27th, 28th and 29th.   However 
drivers are also needed on the  25th and 26th  (Wednesday and 
Thursday)  to help unload incoming vehicles and take them into 
the building where the auction will be held.  

Anyone who “works” a minimum of six hours a day will be 
provided with lunch and/or dinner. Drivers also will receive 
T-shirts identifying them as auction volunteers.  

Two other car clubs usually participate with us, the Mercury Club 
and the Studebaker Club.  

Mike said there are a few other “jobs” club members can do, 
including some paperwork and putting chocks in place to prevent 
cars from rolling on some surfaces.  

“We don’t want people coming in, signing up, eating lunch and 
then leaving. We also need people to help line up cars. There’s 
things that don’t  require driving,”  he said. 

People are needed on the 24th and 25th from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m.    
On the days of the actual auctioning,  the event begins at 10 
a.m. but drivers will have to be there earlier.  Saturday night the 
auction will go until  9 p.m.

(the meeting was recessed about half an hour for attendees to 
eat dinner.)

President Raabe said he has “good news about the newsletter.”   
He said he has been in contact with Yohanis Diaz who was 
“working with Felipe for years” on the newsletter and that she 
will continue to help with it. 

Norm Gabe said someone has to “contact the advertisers and 

see about renewing their ads.

“In addition to display ads, people can take out business card-
size ads.  The regular price is $150 for a year -- but members 
can get a special annual rate of $125.

Ed said he has spoken with Peter about club financial records 
and that the “record keeping (when Felipe was treasurer) was 
good.”

Peter said, “Felipe kept absolutely immaculate records about 
everything” related to the club’s bank account activity.

Earlier in the meeting Poppy Madden suggested the club “Do 
something in honor of Felipe.”

Discussion of this began after Peter’s treasurer’s report. 

Connie suggested that a donation be made and said “Let’s keep 
it in a ‘car club mode.’

“Felipe was passionate about cars.  We are a car club, not a 
charitable organization.”

Daisy said she thought about speaking with some Coral Gables 
city officials about the possibility of having a section of roadway 
in the city “named after Felipe.   ‘Felipe Cos Way’ or something.”

Ed said he “want(s) to do something from the club.”

People at the meeting agreed they will try to think of something 
special to honor the man who founded the club and made it what 
it is today.  Everyone agreed it is something that requires a lot of 
thought and is something “special.”

Ideas will be discussed at the March meeting. Anyone who has 
any thoughts should either attend the meeting or contact a club 
officer with their suggestion.          

In remembrance of another club leader who died,  

Daisy made a motion to donate $500 to the scholarship fund 
named for Liz Brown that provides tuition assistance for a 
student at McPherson College who is studying automobile 
restoration.   The college is the only one in the country that has 
such a program.    The scholarship fund was created by Liz’s 
husband,  Ed Brown, who also was a club officer and now lives 
in Sebring. 

The motion was seconded by Norm and passed unanimously.

Ed Raabe and Oscar Castro said they will create a  “Felipe Cos 
Memorial Trophy” that will be awarded at the club’s annual show 
in the future. 

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting and was seconded.
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